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SALVETTE ELECTED CHAIR

MAY-JUNE, 1995

CONVENTION STARS BANDOW, BROWNE AND DRESCH

OWEN, MARSH, NAGY WIN

Emily Salvette was elected Chair of the

Libertarian Party of Michigan at its Annual

Convention in Grand Rapids on April 30.
Salvette, a 10 year veteran of the LPM and

a former Vice Chair of the Kentucky LP,
defeated David Raaflaub 35-12. She served

as Vice Chair of the LPM during the past
year and supervised the development of the

affiliate local groups.

Salvette moved quickly to establish the

schedule of events and meetings for the

coming year and to make appointments to

key positions. She plans to develop depth
of experience for each main function and to
continue the work of converting the State

LP from the main working element to the

support group for the local affiliates, a
policy established by her predecessor,
Keith Edwards. Edwards did not run for a

fifth term as Chair, calling it "self-

imposed term limits."

Mark Owen was elected Vice Chair without

opposition and will take charge of affili-

ate development.

Dan Marsh was elected Secretary and David

Nagy Treasurer, both without formal opposi-
tion.

The Executive Committee was ~xpanded from

seven 10 nine members by adding two At-large

Directors. Winning the At-large spots were
Ben Bachrach, Jon Coon, Scott Beavers, Keith
Edwards and James Hudler. Elected to the

Judicial Committee were Bill Hall, Glenn
Barr and Tim O'Brien.

.

Three speakers highlighted the 1995 Conven-
tion of the Libertarian Party of Michigan

on April 29-30 in Grand Rapids.

Doug Bandow of the Cato Institute spoke at

the Banquet on Saturday night on the sub-

ject of "Government By Envy." He cited this

as the principle behind the confiscation of

45-50% of the earnings of the productive by

the non-productive. He said we need to
stress the right and wrong in policy, that

there is a moral dimension to taking our

money, not just an economic one. Bandow
believes that the sense of envy is more

dangerous than that of greed and that while

the age of politics is drawing to a close,

the government will fight to defend its

position. "Virtue relates to actions, so w~
must have freedom to have virtue."

Bandow reported that Professor R.J. Rummel

has a new book out detailing how govern-

ments have killed 170 million people in

the 20th Century. (His 1987 article in the
Wall Street Journal said 155 million.)
Ther is mention in the book that the Soviet

NKVD actually had death quotas under Stalin.

(Ed. note: Were Ruby Ridge and Waco just a

down payment on a quota for the BATF-FBI?)

On Sunday morning, Harry Browne spoke on

why he is running for the LP nomination for
President. He wants to cut the federal

budget to $500 billion, end the income tax,

pardon those convicted of income tax eva-

sion and no-violent drug crimes and veto

spending bills. "Government can't work;
don't repair it, get rid of as much of it

as possible." He plans to spend his time
(Continued on page 4)
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DIRECTORY LOCAL MEETINGS

The following local libertarian groups meet
on a regular basis with dinner preceding
the meeting. Most start at 6:30 or so with
the meeting an hour later. Your contact is
listed in column one.

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Emily Salvette 313-747-8129
Mark Owen 517-337-0517

Dan Marsh 616-456-9472

David Nagy
Ben Bachrach

Scott Beavers

Jon Coon

Keith Edwards

James Hudler

Chair

Vice Chair

Secretary
Treasurer

At-large
Washtenaw meets at Dominick's, 812 Monroe,

Ann Arbor every Thursday. Some meetings

with major speakers are at the U-M Union.
Call James Hudler for details.

LP of Mid-Michigan (Lansing area) meets at
Sneeker's Restaurant, 600 Homer, off US-127

in Lansing on the second Thursday of month.
Call Mike Brinkman.

JUDICIAL COMMITTEE

Glenn Barr

Bill Hall

Tim O'Brien

Editor Keith Edwards

Inquiries Marnie Edwards
Membership Ben Bachrach
Campaign Coordinator & Campus

James Hudler

Speakers Keith Edwards
Affiliates Coordinator

Mark Owen 517-337-0517
LOCAL REPRESENTATIVES

Allegan Co. Rick Dutkiewicz 616-673-5503
Berrien Co. Scott Beavers 616-944-1852
Branch Co. Paul Pann 517-279-9860
Genessee Co. Trish Marie 810-742-7268
Isabella Co. John Tuttle 517-866-2365
Kalamazoo Doug Houts 616-382-2843
Livingston Doug MacDonald 810-231-3137
Lansing area Mike Brinkman 517-337-0517
Lapeer Co. John Hertrich 810-724-2038
Macomb Co. Stacy Van Oast 810-784-8783
Midland-Bay-Saginaw

Scott Ecker 517-585-3634
Monroe Co. Don Atkinson 313-241-7038
Oakland Co. Kevin Shane 810-693-4322
Ottawa Co. Jeff Terhaar 616-847-0581

St. Clair Ed DeVoogt 810-985-4943
South Central (Jackson-Hillsdale-Lenawee)

Nick Bennett 517-529-4960
Richard Ask 616-941-1306
Walt DeVisser 616-427-7543
James Hudler 313-475-9792

Joann Karpinski 313-925-6917
Glenn Barr 616-784-2613

Jack McHugh 906-428-4710
Martin Howry1ak 810-643-6653

810-777-7468 Macomb Co. meets on the second Wednesday of
the month at the Fire Escape Restaurant,
621 N. Walnut, Mt. Clemens.

Organizing
313-475-9792

810-777-7468
Wayne Co. meets on the first Tuesday of the
month at La Trattoria Restaurant, 13736
Michigan Ave., Dearborn.

Oakland Co. meets on the third Wednesday of
the month. Call for the location.

Western Michigan LP (Grand Rapids area)

meets on the first Wednesday of the month
in the basement of Pizza Hut, 3550 28th St.

SE, Grand Rapids.

Metro Detroit Libertarians is a supper club
with a featured speaker, and is one of the
very oldest libertarian groups although it
is not a part of the LPM. It meets on the
fourth Monday of the month at one of sever-
al locations. Call Tim O'Brien to confirm
the location and date at 313-562-5778.

}JGnill nG iJ (}3G(R~
12MI 95 CONVIDEOSERIES

!'£AT(j/(/;vC HARRYBROWNE
$20 each,

LIBERTY IMPACT
3705 S. M.L.King Blvd Suite 358
Lansing, M148970-2939
DALE BRYON DOBBERSTEIN -PRODUCER

Traverse Bay
Van Buren Co

Washtenaw Co

Wayne Co.
Western MI

Upper penin.
Univ. of MI

to order write:

.
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FROM THE CHAIR

By Emily Salvette

I am honored to be the new State Chair of

the Libertarian Party of Michigan. With

your help I know the LPM will have another

exciting and productive year. Last year,
LPM membership increased over 50%. The
reasons for this success include: 1) a

first-rate visible campaign for US Senate
by Jon Coon; 2) an aggressive membership

drive by membership chair Ben Bachrach;

3) an increased emphasis on forming and

supporting local libertarian groups; and 4)

the general climate of dissatisfaction with

the current political system and the in-
effectiveness of the two older parties.

Last year's success defines our work for
the coming year. We should continue to run
good Libertarian candidates for public
office. I know many fine Libertarians wor-
king at the grass-roots level who would be
great candidates/elected officials. Let us
commit ourselves to getting these people
elected. James Hudler of Chelsea is the new

state campaign chair. He will be happy to
work with your local group to accomplish
this goal.

We should continue to increase membership.

Ben Bachrach, who has been re-appointed
membership chair, says building membership

is as easy as asking someone to join! Just

invite friends and family members to your

local meetings. Let them fill out a member-

ship form and join on the spot. You can
also recruit members at local fairs or fes-

tivals. Make plans now to sponsor a booth

at a local event this summer. With sign-up

lists and membership forms you can increase

your local base of support. We would like

to double Michigan's membership and go into

the national LP convention in July, '96 as

the second largest delegation. We can

achieve this goal if we all make membership

a priority.

Local Libertarian groups ~ the Libertar-
ian Party of Michigan. It is at the Local
level where new members are recruited,

where candidates run for public office,

.

and where educational activities occur. The

state party officers understand that we
were elected to help you do your grass-
roots work. Mark Owen, the new Vice Chair,
will work closely with affiliate groups to
strengthen the local organizations. We
have added a new Affiliates News section

to the Michigan Libertarian which will
highlight local activities and successes.
Kevin Bloom of Ann Arbor will be editing
this section. Please add his name to your
mailing list so he can report on your local
events. See Page 7.

While there is great skepticism about the
ability of current politicians to fix the
problems this country faces, we must be
aware that the tragedy in Oklahoma City
has changed the climate in which we will
discuss issues of personal and economic
freedom. We must be sensitive to people's
fears (Fanned by an uninformed media) while
at the same time standing firm on the prin-
ciples of individual liberty which will
make this country a better place. Never
forget that the Libertarian Party is wor-
king for peaceful change through the pol-
itical system. We'll win votes and respect
by speaking of the benefits of liberty and
how our improved public policies will help
our country. The rhetoric of hate main-
stream America fears has never been our
style and is unnecessary when ideas are as
good as ours are.

Thanks to all of you for your hard work on
behalf of liberty. I look forward to
serving as your State Chair and would be
happy to hear your thoughts and suggestions.

,
INC.

M-54 in MtMorris
and Clio

810-686-1200 Dave

.
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STRUCTURE OF THE LPM
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With the rapid growth of the Party there
are a lot of new members who may be unfami-
liar with how it works. Here's how.

The LPM is divided into three branches. The

legislative branch consists of the Annual

Convention, which must be held between

April 1 and July 1 (but is usually held
between mid-April and mid-May) and the Lib-

ertarian Advisory Council which is empow-
ered to meet in August, November and Febru-

ary. The Convention may pass By-laws and
resolutions and elects the Executive Com-

mittee. All members of the LPM may vote as

long as they have been members for 30 days.

The Libertarian Advisory Council may pass

resolutions or deny endorsement to a Party
candidate for public office. Unlike the

Convention, proxy votes are allowed, but

one-third of the membership is required for
a quorum.

The Executive Committee meets regularly

Monthly, usually) and runs the day-to-day
operations of the Party as the Executive

Branch. It passes resolutions, acts as the

voice of the Party, appoints committees and

functional managers, plans projects and

events and allocates funds. It cannot pass
BY-laws. It consists of a Chair, Vice Chair,

Secretary, Treasurer and five At-large Dir-

ectors. It is subservient to the legislative
bodies.

The Judicial Committee decides cases in-

volving alleged violations of the By-laws

and resolutions and may rule on interpreta-
tion of By-laws. No one on the Ex2cutive

Committee may serve on the Judicial Commit-
tee.

'1\

HI TECH t~\~1:
ADVENTURES! !

4367 Miller Rd. Across from Genesee Valley

behind Big & Talland Lazy Boy
810-230-1458 for info

Play here 800 VJDEOGAMESOVER
on BIG TVsNo Quarters

.

CONVENTION STARS (Continued from page 1)

from September to February in New Hampshire

to win the primary there. He believes it

will take $50 million to win the Presidency
and most of it will come from outside the

LP. He was quite optimistic which is inter-
esting considering his 30 years of anti-
politics.

Browne exhibited philosophical depth,

honesty, humor and a genuinely nice person-

ality. The latter would present quite a
contrast in a televised debate with Slick
Willie Clinton and Bob "Son of Nixon" Dole.

Browne raised over $3,400 at the meeting.

At the Sunday Brunch, former Republican

State Rep Steve Dresch struck a more pessi-
mistic note with an address on "The Poli-

tics of Fear." He stated that government
creates fear, intensifies it, then uses it

to take actions to increase its powers. It
creates cataclysmic events then uses the

fear of "the hun," the yellow peril, the
red scare, etc., anc infiltrates such move-

ments as the communists or civil rights.

He spoke of the tyranny of administrative

law, arbitrary interpretations by the

bureaucracy of purposely vague laws. Dresch
rejects incrementalism in reform and favors
radical change.

At the conclusion of the Convention, Chair

Keith Edwards said, "I'm an optimist. We
are winning the intellectual war and are
gaining inthe electoral one. It's too bad

the USA is not leading the move to freedom.

Right now, Eastern Europe is, but we can

regain the lead if every libertarian works
for it."

The Convention was upbeat, optimistic and
humorous even in BY-laws debate when Tim

O'Brien twice found himself agreeing with

his foe, Tom Jones, causing the latter to
clutch is chest in mock cardiac arrest.

Who has more fun than libertarians?

The LP of Western Michigan and Ottawa LP

organized the Convention and Friday enter-
tainment and thanks go to Jeff Terhaar,
Steve Otzman, Russ Smith, Dan Marsh, Todd

Greene, Jim Lundy, Dave Westerhof and

others, but above all to Sharon Greene,

organizer, worker and classy TV star.

.
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GOOD SALARY

What Do YOlL

WANT

From

LIBERIY1

. FINECAR

So you're thumbing through the latest LPMnewsletter, minding your own business, when suddenly
you come upon this page. It doesn't fit,somehow. Perhaps it's a taste hipper, more...studly. Then
again, perhaps it's just the cheesy graphics. For whatever reason, you've entered into a new
segment of the LPMnewsletter. This is the AffiliateJazz section. It's here for you to write in and tell
us about what works for you, what events you have planned, and furthermore, any funny jokes you
may have heard lately.You can submit articles via your computer by sending them email to:
74640.606@compuserve.com, or by snail mailto: KevinBloom, 2405 Lancashire Dr. #2A, Ann Arbor
MI48105. Ifyou decide to use email, please send your articles in DOS text or ascii. Also, we reserve
the right to edit your submission so thoroughly that even your own mother wouldn't recognize it.
Heck,maybe you wrotethis introduction,whilethinkingyou weretellingus about carp fishingon the
Potomac!

For this issue, the AffiliateJazz section consists of only two pages, but with your help, we'll expand
our coverage of local events. We received several newsletters prior to deadline, and you might enjoy
reading them. The Macomb County News has an excellent article by Mark Heilabout using online
Libertarian resources. You can receive the entire newsletter via email by dropping Mark a note at
72113.1626@compuserve.com or by snail mail by writing: LMCNews, PO BOX4, Richmond MI
48062-0004. Subscription: $10 per year. The Ottawa County LP newsletter is $5 per year; write to:
OCLP, PO BOX81, Grand Haven M149417.The LP of Mid-Michiganputs out a fine newsletter, the
Apriledition was green, welltypeset, with photos and re-printed news items. Also, they named it the
Voice of Liberty;a nice touch. Subscription: $10 to LPMMNoiceof Liberty, 1408 East Grand River
Ave. #38, East Lansing, MI48823. You can also submit articles to VOLvia email to:
Brinkman1@aol.com. Finally,The Washtenaw Libertarian is available for $10 per year from: LPWC,
PO BOX447, Chelsea MI48118 and of course is a suberb publication. Aiieel There is a HAPPENING
sponsored by the LivingstonCounty LP in both June ANDJuly! Itwilltake place at the Mexican
Jones Restaurant in Brighton, but I've mislaid the flyerso CALLDoug MacDonald at 810-231-3137
for detailsl Then, turn the page for more stuff!

.".

BANK A (COUNT.

AFFILIA TE

JAZZ

~w"
A NICEHOME

.
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TALK BACK! by Brett Cashman

The right to bear arms is currently under siege. There is a bill in the Michigan House of
Representatives that would restore our precious right to defend ourselves: HB 4720, 4719, 4718;
known as The Citizens Self-DefenseAct, would grant a concealed carry weapon permit to any adult
citizen of the state of Michigan that is not a convicted felon, mentally ill, incapacitated, and passes a
basic pistol safety test, along with a few other hoops the state would like you to jump through. The
difference between the proposed law and current law is that the state will have to provide a reason
for you not to be able to carry, instead of you having to prove why you should be allowed to carry.
The licensing procedure is similar to procedures in other states, such as Florida. The Secretary of
State will issue the license, perhaps in conjunction with the drivers license. This bill is currently in
Committee. To get out of Committee it will be necessary to pressure the members of the Judiciary
and Civil Rights Committee to allow it to the floor for debate and hopefully a vote. The momentum for
the bill was good but clearly the climate in Michigan has changed. It will be up to gun rights
supporters like us to see that this bill does not die in Committee. Call, write, or visit, your local State
Representative, especially if he/she is a member of the Judiciary and Civil Rights Committee.

This bill is sponsored by Representative Alan L. Cropsey(R) District 86.(Parts of lonia and Clinton
Counties). His address is 7730 Loomis Rd, DeWitt 48820. Phone: (517) 373-1778. Room 43, Capitol.
Other Judiciary and Civil Rights Committee members; (NAME) (PARTY)( DISTRICT) (PHONE)

Chair, Representative Nye (R) 58 (517) 373-1794.Vice Chair: Rep. Dalman (R) 90 (517) 373-0830.

Rep. Fitzgerald (R) 71 (517) 373-0853. Rep. Galloway (R) 44 (517) 373-2616.

Rep. Bush (R) 62 (517) 373-0555. Rep. Jersevic (R) 96 (517) 373-1797.

Rep. Law (R) 20 (517) 373-3816.

Rep. Lowe (R) 105 (517) 373-0829. Rep. Ryan (R) 16 (517) 373-0857.

Vice Chair; Rep. Wallace (D) 5 (517) 373-0106. Rep. Clack (D) 48 (517) 373-7557.

Rep. Curtis (D) 51 (517) 373-1780. Rep. Baird (D) 70 (517) 373-1786.

Rep. Saunders (D) 10 (517) 373-1782.

Rep. Schroer (D) 52 (517) 373-1792. Rep. Willard (D) 82 (517) 373-1800.

There is a tremendous amount of legislation generated at all levels of government, if you are aware
of pending legislation that would be of interest to LPM members please contact us at :

TALK BACK c/o LPM, 11700 Merriman Rd., Livonia, MI. 48150

'..
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fluential."MILITIA"

By Keith Edwards

In response to several inquiries about the

"position" of the Libertarian Party of
Michigan regarding the organizations that
are called "militia", THERE IS NONE!
Neither the Convention nor the Executive

Committee has ever endorsed, condemned

nor even commented on the militia groups.
The LPM has no connection with the militia.

Because we know so little about militias

and because media hysteria and government

diatribes are seldom productive of the
truth, our 1995 Convention Committee did
invite a member of the militia from western

Michigan to address, and answer questions
from those individual LPM members who cared

to listen, outside of the formal business

meeting. Libertarians are always seekers of

truth and the purpose of his address was

informational only. not an endorsement.

In fact, many members were turned off by

the "Japanese Theory" of the Oklahoma City
bombing presented by the militia speaker.

The militia, at this writing, has not been
known to initiate the use of force.

It's too bad we cannot say the same for the
United States Government.

STATE OF THE LPM -1995

By Keith Edwards

As I retire from the position of State

Chair after four terms, I am very happy
with the progress of the libertarian move-

ment in general and of the LPM in particu-
lar.

Nationally, the movement has begun to catch

the eye of the media with the two major

financial dailies reporting our progress

and as previously mentioned in this paper,
Investor's Business Daily has a libertarian

editorial policy on most issues. Younger
. Republican Congressmen are talking more
like libertaians than ever, and the think

tanks such as Cato are becoming quite in-

.

Around the world there has been a flight

from socialism and the changes in Eastern

Europe are startling. The Czech Republic

is a paragon of reform, with Prime Minister
Vaclav Klaus who is a product of libertar-

ian training, leading the way. Rejecting

gradualism, Klaus plunged into privatizing

the economy, thus giving the average Czech
citizen a vested interest in Capitalism.

Nationally the LP has made great strides in

the last year in upgrading its procedures,

increasing communication with the state

parties and devolving recruiting and
renewal functions to the states.

I am especially enthusiastic over the trend

in the LPM over the past three years. We

have over a dozen local groups going with
two or three more about to start, which

finally enables us to change the State LP

from a "do it all 'cause there isn't any-
one else" organization to a resource of
experience, guidance and financial start-up

help for the local groups. I am particular-

ly pleased with the quality of the people

who have joined the Party over the past
three years. Not only are you newer members

smart on the application of libertarian

principles to issues, but you are energetic,
assertive and good organizers.

Our new Chair, Emily Salvette has set forth

some goals for the next year and will be a
very effective leader. I want to thank her

for the great job she did last year with
the local groups. I also want to thank a

man who is always in the backgroud but has

done a marvelous job in improving both the

membership processing and procedures in
general, Ben Bachrach. Thanks also to Jon

Coon and Barb Goushaw for showing us how to
campaign.

As we get more notice from the public, I
want to add one caution. We have shifted

the center of debate in this country by
sticking to our principles. There will be
times when we are tempted to water down our

ideas for quick election results. Don't do
it. Like Vaclav Klaus, we must stick to our

principles. That's why we are winning!

.
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HAS RATIONAL, SCIENCE-BASED ENVIRONMENTALISM
COME OF AGE?

This is the subject of an environmental

conference sponsored by the Michigan Center
for Environmental Studies underwritten in

part by.Gelman Sciences Inc. The conference
will be held on June 16-17, 1995, at the

Campus Inn Hotel, 615 E. Huron in Ann Arbor.

Recent dramatic changes in the environmen-

tal movement now reach across the political

and economic spectrum and include major

media figures, powerful members of the pri-
vate sector, dozens of think tanks, scores

of elected officials and thousands of scien-
tists. Are these developments a sign that a

rational, science-based approach is becom-

ing the new standard? Join a panel of ex-

perts and distinguished speakers to explore
the issues.

Sponsors include the Michigan Center for
Environmental Studies (a project of the

Michigan Chamber of Commerce Foundation
and the Heartland Institute) and Gelman
Sciences Inc., a manufacturer of micro-

filtration membranes and devices used in

environmental testing of water and air,

healthcare filtration, laboratory research,

and high-technology manufacturing processes.

Tentative Agenda
Conference Theme:

Has Rational, Science-based
Environmentalism Come of Age?

Friday, June 16th
Registration
Mixer
Conference Welcome
Warren McArthur, Executive Director,
MCES
Dinner-
Charles Gelman, CEO, Gelman Sciences
Senator Spencer Abraham.
Reception

4:00 PM

Saturday, June 17th
Breakfast
Mornin~ Speakers
Tribute to Bud Houston
State Representative Ken Sikkema
Bob Vashon, Ph.D., Procter & Gamble

7:00 AM

.
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Jm.ak
Joe Bast, President of the Heartland Institute, to
moderate panel discussion: "Eco-Sanity and the Great
Lakes"

Luncheon (with speaker)
Gary Radabaugh, Ph.D., Indus. Hygiene
Dept., Ferris State University
Afternoon Speakers
Nina McLelland, Ph.D.

12:30 PM

Plant tours or local outings
.Tentative

3:30-5:00 PM

Registration Form
Michigan Center for Environmental Studies
Conference 95.

June 16-17, 1995, Campus Inn Hotel, 615 E. Huron,
Ann Arbor, MI
(800) 666-8693

Register Today
(Photocopy this fonn to register a colleague.)

Name

Title

Company

Address

Phone FAX

Conference registration fee of$I25 includes admission to
conference activities, meals, and a set conference materials.
Complete this fonn and send with a check or money order
payable to "MCES Conference 95" to:

MCES Conference 95

Michigan Chamber Foundation
600 S. Walnut Street

Lansing, MI 48933-2200

Hotel Information

A very limited number of hotel rooms are available at The
Campus Inn Hotel, the site of the conference. If you require
lodging, please contact the hotel directly at (800) 666-8693
or (313) 769-2200, and make your reservations today.
Remember to inform the hotel that you are registered
for the Michigan Center for Environmental Studies
Conference 95.

..
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CALENDAR

Executive Committee Meetings:

July 16 in Lansing, call for location.

September 17 at Hampton Inn, 4981 28th St.

SE in Grand Rapids.

January 21 in western Wayne County.

March 17 in Washtenaw County.

Libertarian Advisory Council Meetings:

August 6 at picnic in Livingston County

November 19 at Jon Coon HQ, 549 E.Marshall
at Hilton, Ferndale.

February meeting will be held in conjunc-
tion with Affiliates Leader Training.

There will also be an Affiliates Leader

Training session in June, 1995.

October 21-28 is Libertarian Week.

April, 1996 is the State Convention.

POLICY ON MEETINGS

All meetings of the Executive Committee
and the Libertarian Advisory Council will
start at the advertised time, 1:00 PM. If
there is no quorum at a Council meeting,
the Executive Committee will meet instead

at 1:00. Proxies for the LAC meeting must
be presented to the Secretary prior to
the start of the meeting so that a quorum
may be determined. Please help by arriving
a bit before 1:00.

NEWS

Martin Howrylak reported that Al Garcia
ran as a write-in candidate for the Troy
City Council and received 576 votes, seven
per cent,after a two week campaign. That
shows what one can do if aggressive and in
charge of the issues.

MICHIGAN LIBERTARIAN

The Michigan Libertarian is published bi-
monthly as the official newsletter of the
Libertarian Party of Michigan. Scheduled
publication is January, March, May, July,
September and November.

Articles and letters to the editor should

be submitted by the 30th of the previous
month. Text should be typewritten and
double-spaced. Unsigned material is not
used. Submissions may be edited.

Advertising is available at $5.00 per
column inch or fraction thereof for
camera ready copy

Editor: Keith Edwards

28960 Jane

St. Clair Shores, MI 48081

All material contained herein represents
the opinion of the author and is not neces-
sarily the position of the Libertarian
Party of Michigan.

THE SOURCE OF RIGHTS

" The source of man's rights is not divine
law or congressional law, but the law of
identity. A is A and Man is Man. Rights are
conditions of existence required by man's
nature~for his proper survival. If man is
to live on earth, it is right for him to
use his mind, it is right to act on his own
free judgement, it is right to work for his
walues and to keep the product of his work.
If life on earth is his purpose, he has a
right to live as a rational being: nature
forbids him the irrational."

Atlas Shrugged by Ayn Rand

"Still, something is changing in Americans'
attitudes. It can be sensed by anyone who
listens to call-in radio shows, or reads
the burgeoning literature of dissent, or
notices the workings of the "underground
economy." It is a growing feeling that the
U.S. government is the enemy of the average
American." Joseph Sobran

.
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Libertarian Party Membership

MAY-JUNE, 1995

_535

$15

$15

_$10

S

Combined County, Michigan and National Member (save $15) DON'T DELAY
JOIN TODAY

Michigan Member Only

Michigan Libertarian newsletter subscription only

Libert~rian Party of County

Additional donation for operating fund (dues cover less than one-half of the operating budget)

I want to join the Pledge Program. Please send me the registration' material.

Note: All memberships include the LPM newsletter. National memberships includes a subscription to Libertarian Party News.
Make checks payable: Libertarian Party of Michigan
GOVE.RNMENTMANDA"IED NOTICES: The United Slates Postal Service requires that we notify you that the cost oCnewsletter subscriptions (S25 national,
SlS Michigan) are included in your membership dues. The Internal Revenue Service requires that we print "contributions are not laX-deduclible".

Name:

Address: County:

City: State Zip Send to:
Libertarian Party of Michigan
11700Merriman Road
Livonia, MI 48150Telephone: Day' Evening,

Applications for membership must indicate concurrence with the followingstatement by signing below.
"I hereby certify that I do not believe in or advocate the initiation of force as a means of achieving political or social goals."

This does not preclude self-defense or resistance to tyranny.

Signature,

MICHIGANUBERTARIAN
11700 Merriman Rd.
Uvonia, MI 48150
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